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Item 1.  DESCRIPTION OF SECURITIES TO BE REGISTERED. 
 
         On July 19, 1996 the Board of Directors of Harrah's Entertainment, 
Inc. (the "Company") declared a dividend of one special stock purchase right 
(the "Rights") on each outstanding share of Company common stock, $0.10 par 
value per share (the "Common Stock"), payable to stockholders of record on 
October 5, 1996.  Each Right will entitle the holder thereof after the Rights 
become exercisable and until October 5, 2006 (or the earlier redemption, 
exchange or termination of the Rights), to buy one two-hundredth of a share of 
Series A Special Stock (the "Special Stock") at an exercise price of $130, 
subject to certain antidilution adjustments (the "Purchase Price").  The Rights 
will be represented by the Common Stock certificates and will not be exercisable 
or transferable apart from the Common Stock until the earlier of (i) the tenth 
day after the public announcement that a Person or group has become an Acquiring 
Person (a Person who has acquired, or obtained the right to acquire, beneficial 
ownership of 15% or more of the Common Stock), or (ii) the tenth day (or such 
later date as a majority of disinterested directors shall approve prior to such 
time as any Person becomes an Acquiring Person) after a Person or group 
commences, or announces an intention to commence, a tender or exchange offer, 
the consummation of which would result in the beneficial ownership by a Person 
or group of 15% or more of the Common Stock (the earlier of (i) and (ii) being 
called herein the "Distribution Date").  As soon as practicable following the 
Distribution Date, separate certificates representing the Rights will be mailed 
to holders of the Common Stock as of the close of business on the Distribution 
Date.  The Rights will first become exercisable on the Distribution Date, unless 
earlier redeemed or exchanged, and may then begin trading separately from the 
Common Stock.  The Rights will at no time have any voting rights. 
 
         In the event that a Person were to become an Acquiring Person (except 
pursuant to certain cash offers for all outstanding Common Stock approved by the 
Board of Directors of the Company) or if the Company were the surviving 
corporation in a merger and its Common Stock were not changed or exchanged, each 
holder of a Right, other than Rights that are or were acquired or beneficially 
owned by the Acquiring Person (which Rights will thereafter be void), will 
thereafter have the right to receive upon exercise that number of shares of 
Common Stock having a market value of two times the then-current exercise price 
of one Right.  With certain exceptions, in the event that (i) the Company were 
acquired in a merger or other business combination transaction in which the 
Company is not the surviving corporation or its Common Stock is changed or 
exchanged (other than a merger which follows certain cash offers for all 
outstanding Common Stock approved by the Board) or (ii) more than 50% of the 
Company's assets or earning power were sold, proper provision shall be made so 
that each holder of a Right (except Rights which previously have been voided as 
set forth above) shall thereafter have the right to receive, upon exercise 
thereof, that number of shares of common stock of the acquiring company which at 
the time of such transaction would have a market value of two times the then- 
current exercise price of one Right. 
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         At any time after a Person has become an Acquiring Person and prior to 
the acquisition of 50% or more of the then-outstanding Common Stock by such 
Acquiring Person, the Board of Directors may cause the Company to acquire the 
Rights (other than Rights owned by an Acquiring Person which have become void), 
in whole or in part, in exchange for that number of shares of Common Stock 
having an aggregate value equal to the excess of the value of the Common Stock 
issuable upon exercise of a Right after a Person becomes an Acquiring Person 
over the Purchase Price. 
 
         The Rights are redeemable in whole, but not in part, at $0.01 per 
Right prior to the earlier of (i) the first date of public announcement that a 
Person or group has become an Acquiring Person or (ii) the final expiration date 
of the Rights.  The Rights will expire on October 5, 2006 (unless earlier 
redeemed or exchanged).  The Bank of New York is the Rights Agent.  Under 
certain circumstances set forth in the Rights Agreement, the decision to redeem 
or to lengthen or shorten the redemption period shall require the concurrence of 
a majority of the Continuing Directors (as defined in the Rights Agreement). 
 
         The Purchase Price payable, and the number of shares of Special Stock 
or other securities or property issuable upon exercise of the Rights are subject 
to adjustment from time to time to prevent dilution (i) in the event of a stock 
dividend on, or a subdivision, combination or reclassification of, the Special 
Stock, (ii) upon the grant to holders of the Special Stock of certain rights or 
warrants to subscribe for or purchase the Special Stock or convertible 
securities at less than the current market price of the Special Stock, or (iii) 
upon the distribution to holders of the Special Stock of evidences of 
indebtedness, cash, securities or assets (excluding regular periodic cash 
dividends at a rate not in excess of 125% of the last regular periodic cash 
dividend theretofore paid or, in case regular periodic dividends have not 
theretofore been paid, at a rate not in excess of 50% of the average net income 
per share of the Company for the four quarters ended immediately prior to the 
payment of such dividend, or dividends payable in the Special Stock) or of 
subscription rights or warrants (other than those referred to above).  No 
adjustments in the Purchase Price will be required until cumulative adjustments 
require an adjustment of at least 1% in such Purchase Price. 
 
         As of July 31, 1996, there were 102,900,973 shares of Common Stock 
outstanding, 9,871,316 shares were reserved for distribution under the Company's 
1990 Restricted Stock Plan, 1990 Stock Option Plan and 1996 Non-Management 
Directors Stock Incentive Plan, and 8,012 shares were held in Treasury.  One 
Right will be distributed to stockholders of the Company for each share of 
Common Stock owned of record by them on October 5, 1996.  As long as the Rights 
are attached to the Common Stock, the Company will issue one Right with each new 
share of Common Stock so that all such shares will have attached Rights. 
Approximately 2,000,000 shares of Special Stock have been reserved for issuance 
upon exercise of the Rights. 
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         The Rights have certain anti-takeover effects.  The Rights will cause 
substantial dilution to a Person or group that attempts to acquire the Company 
on terms not approved by the Company's Board of Directors, except pursuant to an 
offer conditioned on a substantial number of Rights being acquired.  The Rights 
should not interfere with any merger or other business combination approved by 
the Board of Directors prior to the time that a Person or group has become an 
Acquiring Person, as the Rights may be redeemed by the Company at $0.01 per 
Right prior to such time. 
 
         The Rights Agreement, dated as of October 5, 1996, between the Company 
and The Bank of New York specifying the terms of the Rights, the text of the 
press release announcing the declaration of the Rights, and the form of a letter 
to be sent to the holders of the Company's Common Stock explaining the Rights 
are attached hereto as exhibits and are incorporated herein by reference.  The 
foregoing description of the Rights is qualified by reference to such exhibits. 
All capitalized terms used herein without definition shall have the meanings 
assigned to them in the Rights Agreement. 
 
 
Item 2.       EXHIBITS. 
 
    4.1       Rights Agreement, dated as of October 5, 1996, between Harrah's 
              Entertainment, Inc. and The Bank of New York, which includes the 
              form of Certificate of Designations of Series A Special Stock of 
              Harrah's Entertainment, Inc. as Exhibit A, the form of Right 
              Certificate as Exhibit B and the Summary of Rights to Purchase 
              Special Shares as Exhibit C(1). 
 
    99.1      Text of Press Release, dated July 22, 1996(2). 
 
    99.2      Form of Letter to the holders of Harrah's Entertainment, Inc. 
              Common Stock. 
 
_____________________ 
 
1.  Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 4.1 to the Company's Current Report on 
    Form 8-K filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on August 9, 
    1996 (Commission File No. 1-10410). 
 
2.  Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 99.1 to the Company's Current Report 
    on Form 8-K filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on August 9, 
    1996 (Commission File No. 1-10410). 
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                                      SIGNATURE 
 
         Pursuant to the requirements of Section 12 of the Securities Exchange 
Act of 1934, the registrant has duly caused this registration statement to be 
signed on its behalf by the undersigned hereunto duly authorized. 
 
 
                                  HARRAH'S ENTERTAINMENT, INC. 
 
 
Dated:  September 16, 1996        By  /s/ E. O. ROBINSON, JR. 
                                      ---------------------------------- 
                                       E. O. Robinson, Jr. 
                                       Senior Vice President 
                                          and General Counsel 
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                                    EXHIBIT INDEX 
 
    4.1       Rights Agreement dated as of October 5, 1996 between Harrah's 
              Entertainment, Inc. and The Bank of New York, which includes the 
              form of Certificate of Designations of Series A Special Stock of 
              Harrah's Entertainment, Inc. as Exhibit A, the form of Right 
              Certificate as Exhibit B and the Summary of Rights to Purchase 
              Special Shares as Exhibit C(3). 
 
    99.1      Text of Press Release dated July 22, 1996(4). 
 
    99.2      Form of Letter to the holders of Harrah's Entertainment, Inc. 
              Common Stock. 
 
________________________ 
 
3.  Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 4.1 to the Company's Current Report on 
    Form 8-K filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on August 9, 
    1996 (Commission File No. 1-10410). 
 
4.  Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 99.1 to the Company's Current Report 
    on Form 8-K filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on August 9, 
    1996 (Commission File No. 1-10410). 
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                                                                    EXHIBIT 99.2 
 
 
Philip G. Satre                                                     Telephone 
President and                                                       901/762-8950 
Chief Executive Officer                                             Fax 
                                                                    901/762-8735 
 
 
                             HARRAH'S ENTERTAINMENT, INC. 
                                   1023 Cherry Road 
                                  Memphis, TN  38117 
 
 
                                   October 7, 1996 
 
 
To Our Stockholders: 
 
         On July 19, 1996, the Board of Directors of Harrah's Entertainment, 
Inc. ("Harrah's" or the "Company") adopted a new Stockholder Rights Plan to 
replace the existing plan that expired on October 5, 1996.  The new Plan is 
similar in purpose and effect to the plan that it replaced and is intended to 
protect your interests in the event you and Harrah's are confronted with 
coercive takeover tactics. 
 
         The Plan provides for a dividend distribution to all stockholders of 
record on October 5, 1996, of Rights to purchase shares of a new series of 
Harrah's Special Stock.  Under certain circumstances, the Rights could become 
exercisable to purchase Harrah's Common Stock, or securities of an acquiring 
entity, at one-half market value.  The Rights may be exercised only if certain 
events occur.  As a holder of Harrah's Common Stock, you are now the owner of 
one Right for each share of Harrah's Common Stock you own.  Attached is a 
summary description that outlines the principal features of the Plan, and I urge 
you to read the summary carefully. 
 
         NO ACTION BY STOCKHOLDERS IS REQUIRED OR PERMITTED AT THIS TIME, AND 
NO MONEY SHOULD BE SENT TO HARRAH'S.  THE RIGHTS WILL AUTOMATICALLY ATTACH TO 
THE SHARES OF COMMON STOCK YOU HOLD AND WILL TRADE WITH THEM.  SEPARATE RIGHT 
CERTIFICATES WILL BE SENT TO STOCKHOLDERS ONLY IF A PERSON OR GROUP ACQUIRES 15% 
OR MORE OF HARRAH'S OUTSTANDING COMMON STOCK OR MAKES A TENDER OFFER FOR 15% OR 
MORE OF THE COMMON STOCK.  HARRAH'S COMMON STOCK CERTIFICATES ISSUED AFTER 
OCTOBER 5, 1996 WILL CONTAIN A REFERENCE TO THE RIGHTS PLAN, BUT THERE IS NO 
NEED TO SEND IN YOUR CERTIFICATES TO HAVE THIS REFERENCE ADDED. 
 
         The Rights are not being distributed in response to any specific 
effort to acquire control of the Company.  The Rights are designed to assure 
that all Harrah's stockholders receive fair and equal treatment in the event of 
an unsolicited attempt to acquire the Company, including through an accumulation 
of stock in the open market, and to guard against partial, two-tier or 
inadequate tender offers and other abusive takeover tactics which the Board of 
Directors believes are not in the best interests of stockholders.  These tactics 
can unfairly pressure stockholders and deprive them of the full value of their 
Common Stock.  The Board considers these Rights to 
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be a valuable means of protecting both your right to retain your equity 
investment in the Company and the full value of that investment, while not 
foreclosing a fair acquisition bid for the Company. 
 
         The Rights are not intended to prevent a takeover of Harrah's and will 
not do so.  They are designed to deal with the possibility of unilateral actions 
by hostile acquirors that could deprive the Board of Directors and stockholders 
of Harrah's of their ability to determine the Company's destiny and obtain the 
highest price for their Common Stock. 
 
         Adoption of the Plan should not by itself affect any prospective 
acquiror who is willing to make an all-cash offer at a full and fair price or 
who is willing to negotiate with the Company's Board of Directors, nor will it 
interfere with a merger or other business combination transaction approved by 
the Board of Directors. 
 
         The issuance of the Rights has no dilutive effect, will not affect 
reported earnings per share and is not taxable to the Company or to you. 
Stockholders may, under certain circumstances, recognize taxable income if the 
Rights become exercisable. 
 
         Our overriding objective is to continue building value for Harrah's 
stockholders, and we feel that the Plan will assist in that effort. 
 
 
                                       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
                                       Philip G. Satre 
                                       President & Chief Executive Officer 
 



 
 
            AS DESCRIBED IN THE RIGHTS AGREEMENT, RIGHTS WHICH ARE HELD BY 
          OR HAVE BEEN HELD BY ACQUIRING PERSONS OR ASSOCIATES OR AFFILIATES 
       THEREOF (AS DEFINED IN THE RIGHTS AGREEMENT) SHALL BECOME NULL AND VOID. 
 
                            SUMMARY OF RIGHTS TO PURCHASE 
                                    SPECIAL SHARES 
 
         On July 19, 1996 the Board of Directors of Harrah's Entertainment, 
Inc. (the "COMPANY") declared a dividend of one Right for each share of common 
stock, $0.10 par value (the "COMMON SHARES"), of the Company outstanding at the 
close of business on October 5, 1996 (the "RECORD DATE").  As long as the Rights 
are attached to the Common Shares, the Company will issue one Right (subject to 
adjustment) with each new Common Share so that all such shares will have 
attached Rights.  When exercisable, each Right will entitle the registered 
holder to purchase from the Company one two-hundredth of a share of Series A 
Special Stock (the "SPECIAL SHARES") at a price of $130 per one two-hundredth of 
a Special Share, subject to adjustment (the "PURCHASE PRICE").  The description 
and terms of the Rights are set forth in a Rights Agreement, dated as of October 
5, 1996, as the same may be amended from time to time (the "RIGHTS AGREEMENT"), 
between the Company and The Bank of New York, as Rights Agent (the "RIGHTS 
AGENT"). 
 
         Until the earlier to occur of (i) ten (10) days following a public 
announcement that a person or group of affiliated or associated persons (an 
"ACQUIRING PERSON") has acquired, or obtained the right to acquire, beneficial 
ownership of 15% or more of the Common Shares or (ii) ten (10) days (or such 
later date as may be determined by action of at least a majority of Continuing 
Directors (as defined below) prior to such time as any Person becomes an 
Acquiring Person) following the commencement or announcement of an intention to 
make a tender offer or exchange offer the consummation of which would result in 
the beneficial ownership by a person or group of 15% or more of the Common 
Shares (the earlier of (i) and (ii) being called the "DISTRIBUTION DATE," 
whether or not either such date occurs prior to the Record Date), the Rights 
will be evidenced, with respect to any of the Common Share certificates 
outstanding as of the Record Date, by such Common Share certificate together 
with a copy of this Summary of Rights. 
 
         The Rights Agreement provides that, until the Distribution Date, the 
Rights will be transferred with and only with the Common Shares.  Until the 
Distribution Date (or earlier redemption, exchange, termination or expiration of 
the Rights), new Common Share certificates issued after the close of business on 
the Record Date upon transfer or new issuance of the Common Shares will contain 
a notation incorporating the Rights Agreement by reference.  Until the 
Distribution Date (or earlier redemption, exchange, termination or expiration of 
the Rights), the surrender for transfer of any certificates for Common Shares, 
with or without a copy of this Summary of Rights, will also constitute the 
transfer of the Rights associated with the Common Shares represented by such 
certificate.  As soon as practicable following the Distribution Date, separate 
certificates evidencing the Rights ("RIGHT CERTIFICATES") will be mailed to 
holders of record of the Common Shares as of the close of business on the 
Distribution Date and, thereafter, such separate Right Certificates alone will 
evidence the Rights. 
 
         The Rights are not exercisable until the Distribution Date.  The 
Rights will expire on October 5, 2006, subject to the Company's right to extend 
such date (the "FINAL EXPIRATION DATE"), unless earlier redeemed or exchanged by 
the Company or terminated. 
 
                                          1 
 



 
 
         Each Special Share purchasable upon exercise of the Rights will be 
entitled to a minimum preferential quarterly dividend payment of $1.00 per share 
but will be entitled to an aggregate dividend of 200 times the dividend, if any, 
declared per Common Share.  In the event of liquidation, the holders of the 
Special Shares will be entitled to a minimum preferential liquidation payment of 
$200 per share but will be entitled to an aggregate payment of 200 times the 
payment made per Common Share.  Each Special Share will have 200 votes and will 
vote together with the Common Shares.  Finally, in the event of any merger, 
consolidation or other transaction in which Common Shares are exchanged, each 
Special Share will be entitled to receive 200 times the amount received per 
Common Share.  These rights are protected by customary antidilution provisions. 
Because of the nature of the Special Share's dividend, liquidation and voting 
rights, the value of one two-hundredth of a Special Share purchasable upon 
exercise of each Right should approximate the value of one Common Share. 
 
         The Purchase Price payable, and the number of Special Shares or other 
securities or property issuable, upon exercise of the Rights are subject to 
adjustment from time to time to prevent dilution (i) in the event of a stock 
dividend on, or a subdivision, combination or reclassification of the Special 
Shares, (ii) upon the grant to holders of the Special Shares of certain rights 
or warrants to subscribe for or purchase Special Shares or convertible 
securities at less than the current market price of the Special Shares or (iii) 
upon the distribution to holders of the Special Shares of evidences of 
indebtedness, cash, securities or assets (excluding regular periodic cash 
dividends at a rate not in excess of 125% of the rate of the last regular 
periodic cash dividend theretofore paid or, in case regular periodic cash 
dividends have not theretofore been paid, at a rate not in excess of 50% of the 
average net income per share of the Company for the four quarters ended 
immediately prior to the payment of such dividend, or dividends payable in 
Special Shares (which dividends will be subject to the adjustment described in 
clause (i) above)) or of subscription rights or warrants (other than those 
referred to above). 
 
         In the event that a Person becomes an Acquiring Person (except 
pursuant to certain cash offers for all outstanding Common Shares approved by 
the Board) or if the Company were the surviving corporation in a merger with an 
Acquiring Person or any affiliate or associate of an Acquiring Person and the 
Common Shares were not changed or exchanged, each holder of a Right, other than 
Rights that are or were acquired or beneficially owned by the 15% stockholder 
(which Rights will thereafter be void), will thereafter have the right to 
receive upon exercise that number of Common Shares (or, in certain 
circumstances, cash, property or other securities of the Company) having a 
market value of two times the then current Purchase Price of the Right.  With 
certain exceptions, in the event that (i) the Company is acquired in a merger or 
other business combination transaction in which the Company is not the surviving 
corporation or its Common Shares are changed or exchanged (other than a merger 
which follows certain cash offers for all outstanding Common Shares approved by 
the Board) or (ii) more than 50% of the Company's assets or earning power is 
sold, proper provision shall be made so that each holder of a Right (except 
Rights which previously have been voided as set forth above) shall thereafter 
have the right to receive, upon the exercise thereof at the then current 
Purchase Price of the Right, that number of shares of common stock of the 
acquiring company which at the time of such transaction would have a market 
value of two times the then current Purchase Price of the Right. 
 
         At any time after a Person becomes an Acquiring Person and prior to 
the acquisition by such Acquiring Person of 50% or more of the outstanding 
Common Shares, the Board of Directors may cause the Company to acquire the 
Rights (other than Rights owned by an Acquiring Person 
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which have become void), in whole or in part, in exchange for that number of 
Common Shares having an aggregate value equal to the Spread (the excess of the 
value of the Common Shares issuable upon exercise of a Right after a Person 
becomes an Acquiring Person over the Purchase Price) per Right (subject to 
adjustment). 
 
         No adjustment in the Purchase Price will be required until cumulative 
adjustments require an adjustment of at least 1% in such Purchase Price. No 
fractional shares will be issued and in lieu thereof, a payment in cash will be 
made based on the market price of the Special Shares on the last trading date 
prior to the date of exercise. 
 
         The Rights may be redeemed in whole, but not in part, at a price of 
$0.01 per Right (the "REDEMPTION PRICE") by the Board of Directors at any time 
prior to the earlier of (i) the first date of public announcement that a Person 
has become an Acquiring Person or (ii) the Final Expiration Date.  In the event 
that, pursuant to the last sentence of Section 1.1 of the Rights Agreement, the 
Board of Directors determines that a Person has become an Acquiring Person 
inadvertently, and such Person divests Common Shares in accordance with such 
sentence, then the Company's right of redemption shall be deemed to have not 
expired as a result of such inadvertent acquisition.  Under certain 
circumstances set forth in the Rights Agreement, the decision to redeem shall 
require the concurrence of a majority of the Continuing Directors.  Immediately 
upon the action of the Board of Directors of the Company electing to redeem the 
Rights, the Company shall make an announcement thereof, and upon such election, 
the right to exercise the Rights will terminate and the only right of the 
holders of Rights will be to receive the Redemption Price. 
 
         The term "CONTINUING DIRECTORS" means any member of the Board of 
Directors of the Company who was a member of the Board prior to the time that 
any Person becomes an Acquiring Person, and any person who is subsequently 
elected to the Board if such person is recommended or approved by a majority of 
the Continuing Directors.  Continuing Directors do not include an Acquiring 
Person, or an affiliate or associate of an Acquiring Person, or any 
representative of the foregoing. 
 
         Until a Right is exercised, the holder thereof, as such, will have no 
rights as a stockholder of the Company beyond those as an existing stockholder, 
including, without limitation, the right to vote or to receive dividends. 
 
          Any of the provisions of the Rights Agreement may be amended by the 
Board of Directors of the Company prior to the Distribution Date.  After the 
Distribution Date, the Company and the Rights Agent shall, if the Company so 
directs, amend or supplement the Rights Agreement without the approval of any 
holders of Right Certificates to cure any ambiguity, to correct or supplement 
any provision contained therein which may be defective or inconsistent with any 
other provisions therein, to shorten or lengthen any time period under the 
Rights Agreement (so long as, under certain circumstances, a majority of 
Continuing Directors approve such shortening or lengthening) or, so long as the 
interests of the holders of Right Certificates (other than an Acquiring Person 
or an affiliate or associate of an Acquiring Person) are not adversely affected 
thereby, to make any other provisions in regard to matters or questions arising 
thereunder which the Company and the Rights Agent may deem necessary or 
desirable, including but not limited to extending the Final Expiration Date. 
The Company may at any time prior to such time as any Person becomes an 
Acquiring Person amend the Rights Agreement to lower the thresholds described 
above to not less than the greater of (i) any percentage greater than the 
largest percentage of the outstanding Common 
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Shares then known by the Company to be beneficially owned by any person or group 
of affiliated or associated persons and (ii) 10%. 
 
         A copy of the Rights Agreement has been filed with the Securities and 
Exchange Commission as an Exhibit to a Registration Statement on Form 8-A.  A 
copy of the Rights Agreement is available free of charge from the Company.  This 
summary description of the Rights does not purport to be complete and is 
qualified in its entirety by reference to the Rights Agreement, which is 
incorporated herein by reference. 
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